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Public Policy Committee
Teleconference
February 6, 2015

MINUTES 

1.         Call to Order and Introductions: Barry Cargill, Carolyn Flietstra, Kathy Tennis, Pam Wozniak, Susan VandeBrake, Chris Chesny,  Don Gillespie
2.         Minutes: December- VandeBrake moved to approve without changes, Wozniak seconded
3.         Additions / Changes to Agenda- Cargill added under State Issues the Hospice committee report on licensing.
4.         Executive Director Report (Barry Cargill):  Michigan Association for Home Care Legislative Day:  Thursday, March 12, 2015 at 10:30am to 1:30pm.  All Michigan Association of Home Care members are strongly encouraged to attend a luncheon reception for members of the Michigan Legislature and Executive Branch. This is an opportunity to meet with your legislators and educate them about home care. Please Register by March 5, 2015.  The NAHC Legislative Conference is scheduled for 3/22 – 3/25.  If any member will be going to this conference, please let Barry Cargill know.  A MICHIGAN HOME CARE Legislative App is now available for I-phone and android users.  Go to App store and down load the MICHIGAN HOME CARE Legislative app.  The App provides useful information regarding your legislators, what committees they participate in, events, calendars and list of current Senate bills.  Please “like” MICHIGAN HOME CARE’s Facebook page entitled “Michigan Home Care”.  
Applications are being accepted for two scholarships and one award:  The Michael G. Bartz Business Health Administration $1,000 scholarship, a $2,000 Allied Health Scholarship, and the Spirit of Caring Award.  See MICHIGAN HOME CARE website for applications and additional information.  Application deadline is 4/10/15.   A silent auction will be held at the MICHIGAN HOME CARE annual conference in May to raise funds for scholarships and the education programing.  
5.         Education Committee (Barry Cargill): The on-line home health aide training program through the Institute of Professional Care and Education is now available, at a substantial discount from usual pricing (more information on the Michigan Home Care website). The art of ICD-10 Coding for Home Health Workshop will be held on 2/23 and 2/24 with testing on 2/25.   The Blueprint for OASIS Accuracy Workshop will be held 3/23 and 3/24 with testing on 3/25. There are several other webinars available on at www.HomeCareMI.org on the events page. The Michigan annual conference is scheduled for May 13-15 with the theme “Motoring through Change”.  Information and registration details will be sent out to members next week. 
6.         Long Term Care Report (Carolyn Flietstra): The first executive order of 2015 by Governor Snydor was to dissolve the Advisory Commission.  The Commission was successful in providing 13 recommendations to be pursued.  Members are encouraged to be engaged in the Integrated Payment Pilots that have been initiated.  Please also be aware of the MI Community Health survey regarding background check requirements. This may be an indication that although mandated background checks are included in the Licensing bill, they could be mandated prior to the passing of the bill.  Also there is some talk of exploring certification for personal care aides. 
   7.         Lobbyist Report (Barry Cargill): There are four issues on the current Legislative Tracking Report.  There have not been a lot of bills introduced, yet, but many more are expected to be introduced in early March.  At the next Public Policy meeting we will review relevant key words used to establish this tracking report.  Each month this committee will review this report and strike out what is not relevant to MICHIGAN HOME CARE to ensure it only tracks the bills the committee feels are important.  Wozniak voiced concerns about SB64 in regards to the establishment of policies for patient care. Pertaining to SB68 Scope of Practice for Nurse Practitioners, Cargill clarified MICHIGAN HOME CARE supports this bill and will ask sponsor Shirkey to present this bill in hopes that it will increase the odds of the bill passing. 
8.         State Issues (Barry Cargill):  The 2015 – 2016 State Budget is starting with a $550 million shortfall in expected revenue.  Snyder has said to expect cuts in every single department, except education.  Snyder also indicated cuts to newer programs have been chosen over existing programs so there is concern regarding cuts in the Medicaid Expansion.  The Budget will be released to the public on 2/11/15.  Anticipated concerns are the expected rates for the Children’s Special  Health Care Services , Room and Board for Hospice residencies and the efforts advocating for overall increased rates for Medicaid reimbursement.  Leadership includes Shirkey as chair of Public Health and Marlow, chair of Community Mental Health.  Contact Cargill if you are interested in obtaining a  white paper sent to MDCH re: the rates for Children’s Special Health Care Services.  A break in tradition occurred when the Speaker of the House of Representatives made all appointments to all committees vs. having both the republicans and democrats involved in assignments.  The MICHIGAN HOME CARE Hospice Committee is aware of CMS regulations focused on Hospice.  Specifically there is a proposal of instituting a licensing fee and a required three year Hospice survey.  In anticipation of this requirement, the Hospice committee unanimously supported the position that if an Agency is accredited, the Agency is not subject to the State Hospice survey, but is considered deemed status through the Accreditation survey. Gillespie moved the Public Policy Committees also support the Hospice Committee’s stance on this issue and Chesney seconded.  The PP Committee unanimously agreed to support the deemed status recommendation with attention to setting quality standards to be used to reward Hospices that perform well.
9.  Federal Issues: MICHIGAN HOME CARE is working with NAHC to oppose the co-pays proposed in the President’s Budget.  Cargill will be setting up meetings with two US senators and a congressional delegation during the NAHC Legislative conference.  10.       Member Segment Reports
  	  HME: Next meeting 2/16 teleconference 10 a.m.
Private Duty: Next meeting 2/17 to discuss   Companionship lawsuit and ACA mandates 12:30 p.m
Home Health Issues: CMS is instituting a star rating for Home Health agencies.  CMS has created a new Face to Face template that can be used as a voluntary process.  In February, Blue Cross changed the format of its newsletter, which can now be found online at webdenis at The Record.   
Hospice Issues: Next meeting 3/5 in-person at 10 a.m. to discuss MIPOLST and the DEA’s rule on disposal of narcotics.
11.       Talking Points were reviewed and Cargill will rewrite paragraphs in anticipation of final review my committee at its March 6th meeting. Committee agreed to keep on priority list:
Licensure of In-Home Care Agencies.  Prefer to have bill sponsored from the Senate side because the House side has no prior experience with bill.
Increase Michigan Medicaid Provider Reimbursement
Make Michigan “A No Wait State”. Continue to support Silver Key Coalition to keep money in budge and to increase money in the future to make MI a no wait state.
Support of adequate funding for Children’s Special Health Care Services.  
Oppose HB 4612 (auto no- fault) Move to end of list or consider removing from list.  Committee recognizes there will be some changes in the next two years.  MICHIGAN HOME CARE supports continuation of no-fault.

Committee agreed to add to priority list:
A separate benefit Medicaid rate increase for complex rehabilitation services.
Support for Hospice Licensing, specifically the three year survey process and recognition that accreditation process will replace State survey.
Committee agreed to add as an issue of special interest:
State Companionship rule now that the Federal government has eliminated live-ins.
Hospice Room and Board, including the supplemental funding after December and funding needed in the new budget.
HME – to support the removal of licensing from the Board of Licensing to a stand alone licensing for DME suppliers. Expand to Pharmacist or Facility Manager in charge for prescription related DME.
12.  Adjournment 11:11 AM

image1.jpeg
MICHIGAN ASSOCIATION FOR

; Home Care

Health @ Home




